[image: image1.png]


[image: image1.png]
MEDIA RELEASE

12th October 2020.

LOCALS BACK COVID-19 TESTING BLITZ
MALLEE residents have thrown their support behind the latest COVID-19 testing blitz for commercial passenger vehicle and food delivery drivers.
More than 110 people have been tested since the rolling blitz began on September 30, with Mallee Track Health and Community Service offering “pop-up” testing services on weekdays at numerous locations across the catchment.

“People were tested at the sheep sales in Ouyen recently; we’ve tested people in Underbool and Murrayville, and car park testing continues to be in place for testing to be done at Sea Lake,” Mallee Track Health and Community Service Chief Executive Officer Lois O’Callaghan said.

The commercial passenger vehicle and food delivery sector is among several sectors being targeted by Victoria’s Department of Health and Human Services to help limit the spread of COVID-19. 
Drivers do not have to have COVID-19 symptoms to be tested and if they do not have symptoms, they do not need to isolate while they wait for test results.

“Everyone who is tested for COVID-19 helps us understand how the virus is spreading,” Ms O’Callaghan said.

“Testing is our strongest weapon when it comes to beating this virus, so we are applying this testing blitz broadly. If you drive a bus, if you are a freight driver, courier driver, if you deliver take-away food, groceries, or Meals on Wheels, please get tested and help keep our communities safe.”

Ms O’Callaghan said the easing of COVID-19 restrictions meant more people were travelling and moving throughout local communities, which provided more opportunities for the virus to spread.
“We all have a role to play to catch and contain this deadly virus – whether it’s keeping your distance, leaving your details for contact tracing or getting tested,” she said.
“Getting tested supports the broader effort of keeping us open.  Understanding the spread of COVID-19 in a range of sectors gives health authorities and government the data and confidence to make informed decisions about how we safely manage COVID-19 in the future.”
While MTHCS is providing “pop-up” testing at various places each week, dedicated times are set aside each day for asymptomatic testing at the MTHCS medical clinics in Ouyen and Sea Lake. Bookings are essential and can be made by contacting the relevant medical clinic.

COVID-19 testing also remains available for community members with symptoms such as fever, chills or sweats, cough, sore throat, shortness of breath, runny nose, and loss of sense of smell. The test is free for everyone.
Community members are asked to call ahead before arriving to be tested and to be tested early in the day, to ensure swabs can be sent to pathology laboratories for analysis as soon as possible.

MTHCS can be contacted on 5092 1111 for further information.
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